
COVID-19 Update from Grace’s Health and Wellness Committee 
 
Now that vaccinations are available to the public, members of the Health and Wellness would 
like to provide an update about the coronavirus (SARS CoV-2) that is causing COVID-19 (COVID-
19 is the disease). This pandemic rivals that of the Spanish Flu (1918-1921) in terms of 
infectivity and mortality. However, the type of affliction caused by the coronavirus is not the 
same as it attacks a different cell receptor than the flu. This results in a virus that is especially 
dangerous to the elderly and those with other diseases such as diabetes and heart disease. 
 
The receptor under attack is the Angiotensin type 2 receptor that is found in many places in the 
body but is predominantly in the small blood vessel beds and in the lining of the nose, pharynx, 
and lungs. That is the reason many victims are placed on anticoagulant therapy to prevent 
clotting. Other therapies also help to reduce the impact of COVID-19 once the infection reaches 
more advanced stages. And so, the best means of reducing the impact of COVID-19 on our lives 
is to prevent it. 
 
The two ways of preventing are to continue distancing oneself socially and taking hygienic 
precautions (6 feet distancing; avoiding crowded, poorly ventilated areas; strict hand and 
surface hygiene; mask wearing in public spaces) and to get vaccinated. The CDC currently 
recommends continuing social distancing measures even after vaccination because current 
studies only point to vaccination reducing severity of infection, not making the vaccinated 
person immune from contracting and potentially spreading the virus. 
 
Vaccination is key, especially for those most vulnerable to the disease. The steps to getting 
vaccinated are as follows: 
 
 

• If you do not have internet service or need assistance with obtaining a vaccine, SC DHEC 

has a toll-free number: 1-866-365-8110. 

• Go to the South Carolina DHEC website for Coronavirus vaccine information - 

https://scdhec.gov/covid19/covid-19-vaccine 

• Click on ‘Find a COVID Vaccination Location’ at the top of the page. 

• The page that loads will indicate whether you are eligible for a vaccination. 

• Click on ‘Find a Vaccine Provider Near You’. 

• This brings up the Vaccine Locator page. Enter your ZIP Code and press enter. 

• A list will pop up with the different vaccine providers and their location in proximity to 

you. 

• Just click on the link to set an appointment. 

https://scdhec.gov/covid19/covid-19-vaccine


Currently SC is vaccinating people in the 1A group (healthcare and other essential healthcare 
support workers, long term care facility residents and staff, admitted hospital patients over 65, 
anyone over 65, essential government staff and vaccination clinic staff. Group 1B will start 
soon. This group includes teachers, police officers, firefighters and other public safety officials, 
manufacture workers and grocery store workers among others. 
 
There are currently three (3) different vaccines available in SC – Pfizer BioNtech, Moderna, and 
Johnson and Johnson (J&J). Moderna and Pfizer’s vaccines require two injections, and the J&J 
vaccine is only one dose. All three have been shown to be effective against the new variants of 
Coronavirus, albeit with slightly reduced strength (which is the reason Moderna and Pfizer have 
discussed ‘booster’ shots 6 months from now). 
 
Until most of the eligible people can be vaccinated, it is important to remain vigilant in 
exercising social distancing measures, wearing masks and coverings in public locations, and 
continuing hand hygiene. It has been a very long and arduous year, but through the grace of 
God and some of our modern scientific miracles, we will get through this. 
 
 


